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Points of Consideration for Cameras in Public Places Discussion
· The current City Ordinance, Chapter 21-10, was written approximately 40 years ago.  There was most likely a specific reason why police use of closed captioned video surveillance was prohibited at that time.  We do know that in 1967 the Supreme Court of the United States entered the opinion of Katz v. United States, where the court held that what a person knowingly exposes to the public, he has no expectation of privacy and the fourth amendment is not violated.  
· Florida State Statute does address the use of video surveillance in private places such as residences and private business.  Our agency has no intention of employing video or audio surveillance in a home or private business without the permission of the owner.  If video surveillance were to be used by our agency in the future it would be solely for the prevention or detection of crime and would be regulated by Florida Law.
· The current ordinance speaks only to police use of Closed Captioned Video Surveillance, however, it is believed that the spirit of the ordinance implies that no video of any type could be used by GPD.

· Currently in the City of Gainesville, video surveillance is employed by Public Works at numerous intersections to monitor traffic.  Additionally, cameras are installed in parking garages and other city compounds.   The police department, the agency responsible for solving crimes that may occur at those locations, is the only city agency prohibited from the use of the cameras.

· If the State of Florida were to change the decision on the use of “Red Light” cameras, a topic that commonly comes up, the City’s ordinance would prevent us from complying with the new policies.

· The police department has been requested by other city offices and the City Manager to use video surveillance in the past.  Future requests would only be possible if the current ordinance is amended.

· In criminal cases where video surveillance is presented as evidence, the defendants more often submit a plea rather than taking the case further in the criminal justice system.   In these cases, quick disposal of the case means a more efficient use of tax payer dollars since public attorneys and law enforcement officers would not be tied up going to depositions and court hearings.

· In summary, the Gainesville Police Department would like to better prevent and detect crime as hundreds of other police agencies do, by occasional use of video surveillance.   At this time our hands are tied if a specific case came up that could easily be solved by video surveillance.
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